
The Wolverine Update

Week of March 3, 2024

All school days ASSETS Tutoring 3:30 - 6:00 pm - Library

03/04 Baseball at Johnson 3:30 pm

03/05 Softball v. Lincoln 3:30 pm

03/06 SAT Day - Juniors 8:30 am - 12:30 pm

Boosters 5:30 pm

Front Office Conference Room

03/07 Baseball at Liberty Ranch 3:30 pm

Softball v. Cordova 3:30 pm

03/07 PTSA 6:30 pm

Front Office Conference Room

03/08 Baseball v. West Campus 3:30 pm

Softball v. West Campus 3:30 pm

03/11 No Hate Tour BMX Show Assembly - Be there and be rad Main Gym

2nd period - Freshmen and Seniors

3rd period - Sophomores and Juniors

Baseball v. Florin 3:30 pm

03/12 Baseball at El Dorado 3:30 pm

Softball at Roseville 3:30 pm

03/15 Family Lunch Day 12:43 pm - 1:15 pm - Small Gym

03/19 Coffee with the Principal 8:45 - 9:15 am - A139

03/23 - 03/31 SPRING HOLIDAYS - No School 03/23 - 03/31

04/02 School Site Council (New Date) 4:00 pm

Front Conference Room

Zoom:

https://scusd.zoom.us/j/83513910022

Meeting ID: 835 1391 0022

Passcode: RHSSSC

The Rundown

SAT Day - March 6th (Juniors only)

Hello families! We will be hosting the SAT School Day exam on Wednesday, March 6th. This will be most of the

morning for our Juniors.

Juniors should report to Upper E for testing when they arrive at school. Testing begins at 8:30 am so that

students will have enough time to complete the exam before lunch.

https://scusd.zoom.us/j/83513910022


It is critical that students be on time that day and bring a fully charged laptop to school. Students should also

get a good rest the night before and leave time to have breakfast in the morning.

You can find information about the SAT exam here, a list of acceptable calculators for the exam here, and test

previews here or here. Note that the DESMOS function has a calculator embedded in the app.

Please let Ms. Hensley know if you have any questions. katy-hensley@scusd.edu

Family Lunch Day

On March 15th we will be inviting families to come up, bring lunch, and eat with their students. Families will

meet in the small gym and check in from the student parking end. We also are happy to invite staff to

participate if there is a student they would like to bring lunch for and have lunch with. Sign up sheet to follow.

Look for more information from our parent advisor, Tammy Vann, or email for more information at

tammy-vann@scusd.edu. If you have completed a volunteer packet and would like to help please contact Ms.

Vann.

No Hate Tour Assembly - March 11th

On March 11th we will have two No Hate Tour assemblies. Freshmen and Seniors during 2nd period and

Sophomores and Juniors during 3rd period. Students will check in at their classes and then dismiss to the gym.

The No Hate High School Tour, now in its 23rd year, is an incredibly impactful educational program that uses

the energy and excitement of action sports to deliver critical bullying prevention tools, techniques, and

information to students in a relatable, peer-to-peer manner.

The program features top BMX pros that teens admire performing high-energy action sports shows on campus

while speaking to the students about their own experiences with bullying (both online and offline), overcoming

obstacles, being an ally, inclusion, kindness, surrounding yourself with positive influences, problem solving,

mental health awareness, and other important subjects that really resonate with teens.

WASC - School Accreditation Process

Next school year Rosemont will undergo our accreditation review. Rosemont High School is looking for Parent

Volunteers to participate in our WASC accreditation process. We need Parent Representatives to attend staff

meetings every Third Thursday of this school year, and three Thursdays next year, as our teachers and student

representatives work together on our campus report. Your voice is very important in this process and we want

to make sure that you are represented and heard.

The dates for this year are March 21st, April 18th, May 16th. The meetings would be from 2:42 PM - 3:42 PM. If

you have any questions, please reach out to the WASC Coordinator, Nicholas Santiago, via email at

nicholas-santiago@scusd.edu

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdQzS_8ieAzsdnUq3vEOAJh33lcGwY8EY-rs5NUDYAUWJAkX

w/viewform”

Alerts and Drills

As many of you know, there was a brief lockdown last week that was triggered, in part, by a miscommunication

between law enforcement agencies leading to a response beyond what we were anticipating. The issue was

quickly resolved and the lockdown was lifted within a few minutes. There was never any risk to campus.

https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/sat/testing-staff/advising-students-parents
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/media/pdf/co-acceptable-calculator-list-sat.pdf
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/media/pdf/sat-practice-test-1.pdf
https://www.khanacademy.org/digital-sat
mailto:tammy-vann@scusd.edu
mailto:nicholas-santiago@scusd.edu
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdQzS_8ieAzsdnUq3vEOAJh33lcGwY8EY-rs5NUDYAUWJAkXw/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdQzS_8ieAzsdnUq3vEOAJh33lcGwY8EY-rs5NUDYAUWJAkXw/viewform


Understandably, it was an impactful event to students, staff, and their families. Our Safety Team and Safety

Committee are reviewing ways to be better prepared for these situations. We are revising our plans for drills

and lockdowns that happen during lunch and passing periods. We will be conducting a drill under similar

circumstances this spring, as well as other drills.

We will communicate as quickly as we can about events. Please make sure your contact information is

up-to-date with the school. Here is how you can support the school in the event of a real, or potential,

emergency:

● Do not rush to the campus. In the event of an actual emergency the rush of concerned family

members can create an unsafe situation by:

○ Putting more people into a dangerous situation.

○ Potentially drawing your student out into a safety hazard.

○ Overwhelming school resources and staff managing the situation and diverting resources and

attention away from keeping students and staff as safe as possible.

● Do not rely on, or spread, misinformation. Not only can this cause unnecessary panic, but also

create a situation where resources are diverted to managing the false panic. We will get information to

you as quickly as we can, and often that is as soon as we’ve assessed the situation and ensured the

security of campus.

Special Recognition

We are excited to recognize the following Rosemont teachers who have been nominated for SCUSD Teacher of

the Year:

● Mr. Aldama - Art

● Ms. Antrim - English

● Ms. Martinez - Japanese

● Mr. Naumann - Social Science

● Chef Scott - Culinary Arts

● Ms. Stevensen - Special Education

● Mr. Tite - Social Science

ASB Updates

● Link for the 4th period announcements here. Keep up-to-date on student and campus activities..

● Multicultural Rally and Fashion Show: “Hey, wolverines! Do you ever wanna have your Bella

Hadid moment? Well luckily for you, the annual multicultural fashion show is here! To sign up please

scan the QR code located on the asb Instagram page! The QR code will take you to a Google form where

you can submit what cultural outfit you are wearing. Tuesday, March 5th at lunch in E113 there is a

mandatory meeting for all participants. Hope to see you there.

● Rally Participation: Hey Wolverines! Interested in singing or dancing at the upcoming Multicultural

Rally? Please attend a mandatory meeting on Tuesday March 5th, in E113 at Lunch. The makeup

meeting will be on Thursday March 7th at lunch in E113.

● Senior Cap and Gown Orders: The final day to purchase your Cap and Gown for graduation is

March 1st. Use the Herff Jones website to make your purchase. You can also use the link found in the

Senior Information 2024 Document.

● Prom Tickets ON SALE: Hey Wolverines!! PROM TICKETS ARE NOW ON SALE! They are available

in the student store or on Five Star for $80 if you don't have an ASB card or $70 if you do. Prices will

increase by $10 on April 1st and the last day to buy tickets is April 30th. Guest passes can be found at

the student store and are due April 19th to Dr. Gibbs. Can't wait to see you at Prom on May 11th!

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ANCwoxBgoKuzuZIXt1VYPsjmR9QCXuQzuQ8tsRba5Nc/edit?usp=sharing


● LGBTQ+ Support Club: The club invites you to join us Tuesdays after school in B-120 for

community, laughs, and volunteer work! All identities and allies are welcome

● Prom Tickets ON SALE: Hey Wolverines!! PROM TICKETS ARE NOW ON SALE! They are available

in the student store or on Five Star for $80 if you don't have an ASB card or $70 if you do. Prices will

increase by $10 on April 1st and the last day to buy tickets is April 30th. Guest passes can be found at

the student store and are due April 19th to Dr. Gibbs. Can't wait to see you at Prom on May 11th!

● Senior Shirts: Class of 2024!! Senior shirts are NOW AVAILABLE!! Buy them now for $15 only at the

Student Store! WOOPWOOP!

● Club for Campus Cleanup (C3):Meeting E109 at Lunch. Are you interested in keeping this campus

clean? Join C3, Club for Campus Cleanup. The meetings are during lunch in room E109. Hope to see

you there.

Wolverine Athletics and Competition Update

Baseball

The season starts on the 26th at Bear River and then at home on the 27th against El Camino.

02/26 @ Bear River 3:30 pm

02/27 vs. El Camino 3:30 pm

02/29 @Monterey Trail 3:30 pm

03/01 vs. Monterey Trail 3:30 pm

03/04 @ Johnson 3:30 pm

03/07 @ Liberty Ranch 3:30 pm

03/08 v. West Campus 3:30 pm

03/11 v. Florin 3:30 pm

03/12 @ El Dorado 3:30 pm

Softball

The season kicks off on the 27th at Wood and then at home on the 29th against Oak Ridge.

02/27 @Wood 3:30 pm

02/29 vs. Oak Ridge 3:30 pm

03/05 v. Lincoln 3:30 pm

03/07 v. Cordova 3:30 pm

03/08 v. West Campus 3:30 pm

03/12 @ Roseville 3:30 pm

Volleyball

Boys volleyball kicks off the season on 3/18 against El Dorado on the road. Our first home game will be on 3/20

at 6:00 pm against Union Mine.



RHS CommunicationWebpage - Reminder

Here is a link to the new RHS Communication webpage. The link can also be found below the carousel of the

homepage. 4th period announcements, RTV News episodes, and the Wolverine Update are all located on one

webpage. Hopefully this page makes it easy to look up announcements for students, teachers, and the

community.

Remember to submit all announcements using the announcement link also found on the school homepage.

Announcements submitted through the form will also be copied to the announcement document

Have a great week, Wolverines!

REMINDERS

First Period Counts

Effective immediately, we are re-emphasizing first period attendance. Beginning November 6th, 2023, 1st

period absences and tardies will carry the same weight as other periods when factoring in

participation in events and athletics. Students facing issues, such as transportation, that affect attendance

beyond a student’s control can be reviewed by our Engagement Support team or Administration for exceptions.

Cell Phone Policy

● It is strongly recommended that non-essential personal property not be brought on campus because we

cannot guarantee the security of these items and because they are a distraction to the learning

environment and/or are a potential source of trouble.

● The rule is that if electronic devices are brought to Rosemont’s campus, they are not allowed to be out

during class time without teacher permission. The following are considered non-essential items:

○ Cell phones

○ Music devices: (e.g., MP3 players, iPods, iPads, laptops, CD players)

○ Video cameras, walkie-talkies, handheld games, or any other electronic devices.

● The state of California adopted Assembly Bill 272 in July of 2019. The bill declares that there is growing

evidence that unrestricted use of smartphones by students during the school day interferes with the

educational mission of schools; lowers pupil performance, promotes cyberbullying; and contributes to

an increase in teenage anxiety, depression, and suicide. The bill further encourages local agencies to

adopt policies to address cell phone use in schools. SCUSD has a Board Policy that pre-dates yet aligns

with AB 272.

● How this works at Rosemont

○ Classroom Level – Depending on the teacher’s classroom room policy, electronic device

violations can be addressed through: prompts, phone cubbies, paper lunch storage bags, calls

home, etc.

○ Campus Monitor Level – If a student does not comply with the device policy a campus monitor

or administrator will pick up just the device and the device will be returned to the student

according to the following progression:

■ 1st offense: After class

■ 2nd offense: After school

■ 3rd and beyond: Must be picked up by the parent or guardian.

https://rosemont.scusd.edu/post/rhs-communication
https://rosemont.scusd.edu/webform/submit-student-announcement


○ Administration Level – If the student does not want to turn the device over and return to class

then the student will come to the office and the device will be checked in. Parents/Guardians

will be contacted to pick it up. Students will then be returned to class.

Reporting Absences

Parents/Guardians must clear absences within two weeks of the absence. Any uncleared absences will become

truancies. To report an absence, please visit the attendance page on the Rosemont website.

Elevator Keys

It is the responsibility of each student to personally return elevator keys daily. Elevator keys are not to be taken

home under any circumstances. Only a student with an injury is allowed on the elevator, not friends. The only

person that should enter the office to check out a key is the injured student. Please do not bring friends with

you. Thank you.

Early Dismissals

Early dismissals will end 30 minutes prior to the end of the school day. If you need to pick up a student for an

early dismissal please plan to pick them up prior to 3:00 pm on M, T, W, and F and prior to 2:00 pm on Th.

First Period Tardies

PLEASE drop off students in time for them to arrive on time to 1st period. We are already seeing a number of

students dropped off very close to the bell (at 8:23) or after the bell has rung. Those students are missing

valuable instruction and creating a disruption for 1st period classes. If we can help in any way with this process,

let us know!

Tardies Throughout the Day

In order for teachers to maximize instruction, students must arrive to every class on time. They have

seven minutes for passing, which includes time for them to use the restroom and get to their next class. This

week, we’ll start random tardy sweeps throughout the day. Students who are not in their classroom when

the bell rings will be assigned after-school detention. Failure to serve detention will result in further

disciplinary action.

Elevator Keys

We have a very limited number of elevator keys available for students. If you need an elevator key, please

provide a medical note to our office manager. Keys are checked out each morning and returned by the end of

each school day.

DoorDash and Other Food Delivery Services

Just a reminder that we do not allow DoorDash or other food deliveries for students. If students receive food

deliveries, the food will be held until the end of the school day.

Family members can drop off food at the front office. However, unless there is a medical reason on file,

students will not be pulled out of class to pick up food.

Updated Yearbook Information!

You can begin pre-ordering your Rosemont 20th Anniversary Yearbook here starting at $65.

Senior recognition pages for the yearbook can be ordered here.

WolverineWebstore

Please visit the Wolverine Webstore to purchase Rosemont Spirit Wear!

https://rosemont.scusd.edu/attendance
https://www.jostens.com/apps/store/productBrowse/1423183/Rosemont-High-School/2024-Yearbook/2023072004203567064/CATALOG_SHOP
https://www.jostens.com/apps/store/ybAdDesigner/1423183/ROSEMONT-HIGH-SCHOOL/2023071918150553362/CATALOG_SHOP/
https://rosemont-high-school.square.site/


Online Credit Recovery at Rosemont

Credit recovery classes have begun. If you would like to enroll your student in credit recovery, please contact

his/her counselor.

Expanded Learning Opportunities for Students

SCUSD and Rosemont High School offer a multitude of extra-curricular activities, clubs, and supports for

students. Here is information about the ASSETS programs, including an online application.

College and Career Readiness

Check out the October edition of our monthly College and Career Newsletter.

Come out to Support YourWolverine Athletes!

Thanks so much to all of the families and staff who have come out to games! We appreciate you!

Please see the entire sports schedule, which includes some last-minute location changes, here.

https://www.youthdevelopmentscusd.org/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1SLwb0qfL_5-QN8R_BNGrpJgH7MGQHoLn/view?usp=drive_link
https://rosemont.scusd.edu/pod/athletic-schedules

